I write here as a follow-up to an appeal I made to UK listers a week or so ago.  The appeal was for help with finding a normal kidney for the new JKD research being conducted in the UK.  The effort, also using facebook, has been effective.  I now have the possibility of getting a post-mortem kidney from a bitch that is free of known JKD risk and which is in a terminal stage with cancer.  A kidney from this bitch, if we can get it, will serve as the needed second experimental control for the affected kidneys I have already managed to obtain.  This is a grim business, but if this kidney donation can be achieved, then everything will be set for the laboratory part of the new approach JKD study.  

The research group will have all the affected and normal kidney tissue they asked for, and more.  They also have blood samples and oral swabs that I have collected from a much larger number of other cases, and from their parents, relatives, and other controls.  These may be used either for an independent gene scan, or as test material for any gene found with the new approach.  I am hoping to collect oral swabs from JKD Boxers elsewhere in the world, so that if the gene is found for UK dogs, we can see if it will work for Boxers world-wide.  

The appeal has also brought in useful information and pedigrees from breeders in various countries and it certainly looks as though the UK JKD picture is to be found everywhere.  However, with the mass of material and also expected difficulties in finding this ’unusual’ gene,  I fear there is going to be a need for funding additional to that which has already been raised from breeders, and this type of work is very expensive.  

Therefore if anyone, anywhere would like to donate to the research please email me (bcattanach@steynmere.freeserve.co.uk), or contact University College London directly via  Helen Shaw, Development Manager, UCL Development & Alumni Relations Office,  Tel: 020 3108 9123 or  Email (h.shaw@ucl.ac.uk).  Address: UCL Gower Street London WC1E 6BT, and refer to Professor Robert Harvey’s research on Boxer JKD.   One offer from abroad has already been made.  
The genetics of JKD promises to be difficult and I suspect that if we get a gene test it will have to be applied in a very different way from any other, or risk damaging the breed severely.  But, first, let’s get the gene.  Brief summaries of the UK situation can be found on my website (steynmere.co.uk) but NOT on the relic (steynmere.com).   

